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According to sources, House Transportation and Infrastructure Conm1ittee staff has
drafted legislation to reauthorize the Intermodal Surface Transportation Efficiency A.~t of
1991 (IS TEA). The draft legislation \vill be circulated to CoInmittee ~fember5 in
\Vashington next week. House Transportation and Infrastmcture Committee Chairman
Bud Shuster (R-P A) plans to coI1sider the legislation in the Surface Transportation
Subcommittee on September lath and 11 Ih ; and in full committee on September 17111 and

\Vhile details of the draft legislation are not yet available; $OUl ces indicate that the
reauthorization \.vill bc: fOT three years , and will f)Uow the rt~c:nt:y passed FY 1998
Budget Resolution by a'Jthorizing approximately $303 biIlion ;n tnm3portation spending
in the firs! year ($24 9 biJIion for highways, $51 billion for 1.L.i, ;;it) AUThorization
amounts are likely to increase in the second and third years" 

.: . 

egislation as the
Committee s~ek$ to 5pend a greater portion of the highwaYJ'd (1 ansit trust ft.mds (FJ:r

\vay of comparison , the original ISTEA legislation authorized approximately $221 billl/)f1
for highway and $4 3 bi1!ion for transit programs in FY 1997) OlJce aUthorized
transportation spendlng is approp..iated yearly through tranSpu, 1i!iDii c'tpp:"opriations
legislation

This February, MT A submiTted its Board-approved $723 m;U:ou IS TEA reauthorization
request to Congress, l11e ~lTA. request included $250 rnimo!; fur replacement of dean
fueled buses; $271 rllillioTI for highway projects (1- 1(\ HO\' LtflC/EI Monte Buswav
Extension , San Gabriel Valles' I-lighw'ay-Rail Grade, and 5anta0-1oni,;a Blvd TraDsil
Park~' ay): and $202 million for rail (MaS-3 11id City, J'vfOS-4 Sdn Fernando Valley, and
MOS-4 Eastern Extension),

On February 25 , 1997, sev~ralMernbers of the Los Angeles Congressional delegaticn
wrote Chairraan Shuster\n SuppO!1 ofrhe MTA' $ request. On \1ar(;h 6 , 1997, ~rrA
Chairman Richard Riddan testified before the Suri~1ce T ran~'l!~;rta1:i,)n Sub:'ommittee to
advocate the :r-"fTA' s submittal Overthe past sevec~J !:fwnths , :'\1'1' \ , ;t,~ff ;cnJ federal
lobbyists have lfi(';r with C' O!lr,Ir:' ,sionaI11embers and staff to urge :i.:l'por t feI the Boan!,
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approved ISTEA request. On August 4, 1997 , Chairman Shuster visited Los Angeles and
was given a helicopter tour of the Los Angeles County transportation system.

Since a revised MT A budget revenue forecast will likely affect :MT A' s future work
program, the Board may wish to revisit the contents of its IS TEA reauthorization request

:MT A Government Relations staff will update you as soon as more details on the contents
of the ISTEA reauthorization legislation are made known . If you have any questions
please contact Ron Stone at 213/922-2232.


